East Bridgford St. Peter’s Academy – Year 2 Weekly Newsletter
	Teachers: LW & LF 
	Homework Subject: Maths
	Date: 4.11.16


	Dear Parent(s),

This week in our Literacy we have been focusing on a short animated Pixar film called ‘Partly Cloudy’. The children wrote a description on the sky and how it alters based on time of day and weather. The children also described their own clouds – focusing on how clouds form different shapes in the sky. This week we have introduced how we can improve descriptions by using powerful verbs and adverbs when describing movement. The children applied this in their writing brilliantly. For example, the dark, grey cloud glided across the air elegantly. In SPAG, the children also recognised adjectives, verbs and adverbs in sentences. We also looked at how we add the suffixes –ful and –less to a word to change its meaning.  In maths, we have been learning to count in steps 2 and relating these to multiplication and division facts. The children solved multiplication calculations and also division facts. They also learned about the relationship between multiplication and division being the inverse and how we can use this to help us solve problems e.g. 12 x 2 = 24 is the inverse of 24 ÷ 2 = 12. 
The children had a great trip at Patchings Art Centre today. They worked in two groups painting in oil or water colours. They created wonderfully thoughtful art and we were extremely proud of their behaviour and attitude to learning. Some of the photos are on Twitter for you to enjoy. Next week, in Class 2, we will be selling poppies for Remembrance Sunday. Poppies are 50p and other items are a donation of £1.00. We will be learning more about the war and the importance of Remembrance Sunday next week. 
This week it was Eleonor’s family box. Eleonor shared some fantastic things including her favourite cuddly toy llama, a mystery book – Ottoline and the Yellow Cat by Chris Riddell, a National Trust Book and a net for rock pooling along with a toy crab as she enjoys crabbing in Devon with her family. Eleonor impressed us all with her music book she read the musical notes fluently. She discussed her enjoyment of dancing and brought in ballet shoes. Eleonor confidently spoke about important photos of her family and friends in her very special photo album. Her favourite food is pancakes where she bought in a frying pan as she enjoys making them at the weekend. Please see the timetable on the classroom door which states the children who will be taking the Family Box home. We have Family Box time every Friday, next week it is Pippa’s family box. Please could we ask that in the box you also include a carrier bag so that items can be returned home safely.
Dates to note:
· Indoor PE every Friday
· Outdoor PE every Tuesday
· “Winter Wonderland” on Friday 25th November (after school)
HOMEWORK THIS WEEK: 
MATHS SHEET ATTACHED
Many thanks, 

Miss. Wright and Miss. Fisher 

	To be returned by:  11.11.16


